MOA Work Group Meeting Notes:

Intro – Roy Fox welcomed everyone and reported on the HYDSIM workshop that had taken place on March 30-31.  Per request Roy reported on the status of the direct funding agreement with the Corps stating that the agreement had been signed and also talked briefly about how it compared to the agreement with the Bureau.  Roy also gave an update on the status of discussions related to BPA direct funding the USFWS Lower Snake Comp. Plan hatcheries.

Interest in and Purpose for Analysis of Hydrosystem Operations – There was a discussion on the relevance of the power only base case.  Some believed it should be abandoned as it no longer provides a relevant comparison – others felt it was an important part of 5d of the MOA and needed to be retained.  No conclusion was drawn.

Past Economic Estimates – Phil Thor (BPA) walked through the derivation of the $183 million fishcap estimate that had been calculated in 1995.  He explained how it was a build up of several different individual estimates and walked through each piece.

The derivation of the later estimate of $164 million was also explained and discussed.  The $164 million was calculated primarily using a production costing model which differed from the approach used for the $183 million estimate.

The estimate for 1996-97 of $102 million used the same production costing method as the $164 million but averaged costs for  the five wettest water conditions from the 50 year record as opposed to averaging results from all 50 water years.

New Methodology for System Operation Cost Estimates -  Audrey Perino (BPA) explained the changes that have been made in calculating cost estimates – the major one being updates made to the production costing model to incorporate non-modeled costs such as capacity.  BPA’s current model was discussed and model assumptions were distributed.  The Power Planning Council’s model AURORA was also briefly discussed.

Preliminary fish cost estimates for the 1998-2006 time period using BPA’s current model were distributed.  Preliminary results for scenarios A1, A2, A3, and B1 for the Lower Snake Feasibility Study were also distributed.

Next Steps – There was interest by several attendees in having a meeting to discuss BPA’s preparation for the upcoming Rate Case.  A meeting has been tentatively scheduled for the afternoon of April 14th.

